
	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	ETHICS COMMITTEE



	15 MARCH 2011

	(2.00 pm – 3.10 pm)


	MINUTES



	Chair
	Professor Massara, Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Research and Enterprise)

	
	

	Present
	Dr Cox, Dr Elston, Ms Manning-Press, Professor Orbell, Professor Pudney, Mr Reily, Ms Saunders, Ms Stevens, Mrs Stock 

	
	

	Apologies
	Professor Clibbens, Dr Jackson, Professor Martin, Dr Michalowski, Dr Pevalin, Professor Underwood

	
	

	In attendance
	Mrs Chatfield

	
	


	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	No items were starred for discussion other than those already starred on the agenda sheet.
	01/11

	
	
	

	
	The unstarred items of the agenda were then deemed to have been received or noted and approved by Ethics Committee as appropriate.
	02/11

	
	
	

	MINUTES
	

	
	
	

	Approved
	The Minutes of the meeting held on 4 November 2010 were signed as a correct record.
	03/11

	
	

	INFORMATION SECURITY CHECKLIST FOR RESEARCH (EC/11/2)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A draft information security checklist for research prepared by the Records Manager in consultation with the Research Governance and Planning Manager.
	04/11

	
	
	

	Noted
	The purpose of the document is to provide a reasonably brief guide for researchers to the major information security issues and to provide reassurance that they have considered such issues.  The current draft is skewed towards PC users and further information will be added for Mac and Linux users.

The Committee felt that the checklist would serve as a very helpful document as guidance on good practice.  
	05/11


	
	The following amendments were suggested:

· A contents list should be added for ease of navigation.

· The first sentence of the section ‘People who leave the project’ should be amended to read ‘When someone ceases collaboration in the project before it is finished it is important that their access to the research data ends at that point.’

It was agreed that workshops should be run to provide training for researchers because this would help to avoid some of the issues which have arisen over applications for ethical approval.
	

	
	
	

	ETHICAL POLICY STATEMENT FOR PHILANTHROPIC FUNDRAISING (EC/11/3)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A document, ‘Ethical policy statement for philanthropic fundraising’, drafted by the Development and Alumni Relations Office (DARO) with a request for comments from the Ethics Committee on two sections, the statement of ethical fundraising and acceptance of gifts and donations.
	06/11

	
	
	

	Recommended
	that the comments included as an appendix to the minutes should be fed back to DARO.
	07/11

	
	
	

	PRELIMNARY REPORT ON AUDIT OF APPROVAL PROCESS (EC/11/4)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A report on the audit of a 10% sample of applications for ethical approval made between 1 February 2008 and 30 June 2009 in the Departments of Art History and Theory, Economics, Government and Language and Linguistics.
	08/11

	
	
	

	Noted
	The following points were made:

· Both the auditors had found similar issues arising from the audit.  
· It was felt that the process of ethics review did not always appear to have been taken very seriously and that streamlining the application form for small scale student projects would possibly help to ensure that it is done properly.  
· Concerns were expressed about the consent process in a number of cases.
· Clear guidance on appropriate levels of data security should be provided, particularly for student projects in non-sensitive areas.

· The audit form was not user friendly and the documentation could be considered excessive.  However, this issue will be addressed when a web-based application form is introduced.
	09/11

	
	
	

	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	

	
	

	Noted
	Tuesday 21 June 2011 at 2.00 pm in Room 5S.4.11.
	10/11

	
	
	


Sarah Manning-Press
Research Governance and Planning Manager
12 May 2011
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